
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 December 21, 2015 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 
 Glencoe Village Hall 
 675 Village Court 
 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 

accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
Mitch Melamed 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF OCTOBER 2015 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 NOVEMBER 2015 SUMMARY REPORT 
 
5. FY2017 IMPROVEMENT, UPKEEP AND MAINTENANCE PLAN   

 
6. OTHER BUSINESS 
 
7. CLOSED SESSION 

  

          8.   ADJOURNMENT  
  



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
 October 19, 2015 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  

 
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at Village Hall.  
The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman  
  Jim Hirsch 
  Joe Keefe 
  Mitch Melamed   
  Scott Shore  
 
 Committee member Ron Schmidt was absent. 

Larry Levin, Village Board President was also in attendance. 
    

2. APPROVAL OF THE 2015 SEPTEMBER MINUTES 
• The September Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved 

with the following change:  
The words lack of were removed from the following statement: 
The methods that have been used to negotiate with the County were 
discussed. Several members of the Committee were not happy with the 
lack of process in the negotiations.   

 
3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 

None.  
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 
• Stella reviewed the September monthly report and financial statement. 
• Power cart revenue was down due to wet conditions that prohibited their 

use. 
• The 16th fairway project was completed.  The project eliminated the 

uneven surface and enhanced drainage. 
• A question was asked regarding the drainage from the Chicago Botanic 

Garden’s new project.  Stella responded that the new project is graded to 
have the runoff flow west onto the CBG’s property. 

• The idea to change the flights next season in the Glencoe Open was 
discussed. 

• The age for senior memberships was discussed.  Stella informed the 
committee that we have one of the lowest ages for membership in the 
area. 

• The new carts have arrived and were very well received.  The speed has 
been turned down as a preventative measure to reduce the risk of 
accidents.  

• Rounds are down compared to past seasons. The decline in rounds is 
directly correlated to the poor weather conditions over the summer. 



• The Academy was discussed.  The consensus from the committee was 
that the operation is very well managed and is overall much better than 
leasing to an outside entity. 

• The construction work being completed by the Chicago Botanic Garden 
adjacent to the golf course was discussed.  It was suggested that the 
Garden provide landscaping as a buffer between the golf course and their 
new road. Stella responded that she and Dave Arden would review the 
area and report back with suggestions for buffer landscaping. 

     
5.   OTHER BUSINESS 

• None 
 

6.   CLOSED SESSION 
• The golf advisory committee met in closed session for the purpose of 

discussing OMA Sec. 2 (c) (5) – Purchase or Lease of Real Property. 
  

7. ADJOURNMENT 
•  There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was 

adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 



   

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               
To:  Golf Advisory Committee 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  December 11, 2015 
 
Subject:  November 2015 Monthly Report                
                                       
 
Financial Overview:  The first 18 days of the month had above average weather conditions 
with temperatures reaching at least 50 degrees each day.  The last portion of the month saw 
temperatures return to normal and brought precipitation measuring an inch above average.  
Overall the month was a great boost to greeenfee revenues, where rounds are very 
unpredictable.  Total revenues for the month were $51,304 versus the budget of $6,769. 
 
  
  

2015 Actual 
 

 
2014 Actual 

Rounds 1,214 419 
Average Rate       $27.05        $29.41 
FYTD Rounds 31,559     31,893 

 
 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $32,839 vs. a budget of $3,765.   
 
Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $1,282 vs. a budget of $875.  
 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $1,832 vs. a budget of $150.   
 
Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $7,384 vs. a budget of $1,279; pull cart rental revenue 
was $768 vs. a budget of $200. 
 
Food & Beverage: The restaurant closed for the season November 10th.  Snacks and beverages 
are being sold out of the pro shop for off season play. 
  
Golf Course:  

• Carts were shut down for the year on November 18th to prevent turf damage in the 
spring. 

• Finalized the blowing and mulching of leaves and chipping the existing brush pile.  
• The renovation work was completed on the 8th fairway bunker.   
• All on course accessories were removed from the course and will be stored indoors over 

the winter. 
• The tee and directional signs were removed and will be refurbished over the winter. 
• Winterization of irrigation and potable water systems took place; all irrigation heads, 

pipes, bathrooms and water lines were blown out to prevent freezing. 
• A bid was accepted from Tree R Us for the removal of 42 trees that are either safety 

hazards or infected ash trees, for $18,785.  This work will be completed throughout the 
winter months. 
 



 
2015 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 72 degrees and the low was 10 
degrees. The average high for the month is 62 degrees and the average low is 42 degrees.  Total 
precipitation was 4.1 inches against an average of 3.1 inches.   
 
Marketing Notes: 

• An email blast was sent promoting fall rates and indoor teaching. 
• An email blast was sent to Academy students promoting the fall lesson series for 

juniors.  
•  A business listing is running for the Glencoe Golf Academy in Google places as well as 

Bing business portal.  
• An SEO advertisement using Google Ad Words has been implemented to increase traffic 

to the website. 
• Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 

 
Miscellaneous: 

• The Hard Course Day/Chili Open was held on November 7th. This is a very popular 
event that had over 100 participants.  The event has grown to maximum capacity since 
its inception in 2008 and is now an annual end of season ritual for many of our golfers.  

• The Village Board authorized the purchase of 11 new satellite pedestals with the radio 
remote control system for the not to exceed purchase price of $47,620.   

• The indoor teaching studio is set up in the clubhouse to offer golf lessons over the 
winter. A FlightScope 3D Doppler Golf Simulator as well as V1 Video Analysis will be 
utilized to offer the latest in teaching technology. The indoor lessons will keep our 
existing students on site and involved throughout the winter months. 

• The driving range was closed for the season November 18th the golf course will remain 
open weather permitting throughout the winter months. 
  

 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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